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           “What Mathematics Can and Cannot Contribute to Cryptography”

                           Professor Neal Koblitz

Abstract:

A discussion of some of the highlights in the history of applications of mathematics to public key cryptography, focusing on topics in number theory and algebraic geometry which turn out to have significant cryptographic relevance. The influence of mathematics in cryptography has sometimes, however, inspired specious “proofs” which seemingly imply that a system is secure when that is not necessarily the case.

The 12th  Annual Spencer & Spencer Lecture will be on Tuesday April 28, 7:30-8:30pm in the Century Room of the Millennium Student Center. The 12th Spencer Lecturer is Professor Neal Koblitz of the University of Washington. He is also an adjunct professor with the Centre for Applied Cryptographic Research at the University of Waterloo.

Professor Koblitz is the creator of hyperelliptic cuve cryptography and independent co-creator of elliptic curve cryptography. Professor Koblitz received his undergraduate degree from Harvard University in 1968, where he was a Putnam Fellow. He received his Ph. D. from Princeton University in 1974 under the direction of Professor Nicholas Katz.

His published work includes the books “p-adic Numbers, p-adic Analysis and Zeta-Functions”, “ Introduction to Elliptic Curves and Modular Forms” , “ A Course in Number Theory and Cryptography” and over 80 articles on number theory and related topics.

